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General Order # 1,025
                                               February, 2017
February 2017 Meeting

                           DATE:    Friday, February 17th, 2017 

                   LOCATION:   Wakefield Public Safety Building 1 Union St.

                                          Wakefield. Additional parking is available in the 

                                          parking lot of the Princess Plaza at 26 Princess St. 
                                          adjacent to Fire Headquarters                               
                    TIME:            2000 hours.
                    PROGRAM:  “An Evening with Lt. James O’Brien”
                                          Lt. O’Brien is an expert on apparatus 

                                          Driver-training.

January Meeting
Members and guests listened to a report and power point presentation on the 10 alarm Cambridge fire by member Gerard Mahoney, followed by the main program; an audio-visual show on recent Greater Boston area fires and apparatus presented by Mr. Kevin White. The evening was enjoyed by all.
Guest Speaker

James O'Brien has been a Lt. for the BFD since 1998. He was appointed in 1993, having worked in Metropolitan Departments, prior to being laid off in 1992. He developed and led Boston's Driver Training program, and in 2015 left Rescue Company 2 to assist in designing and executing a Fleet Condition Assessment. He is part of a small Apparatus Committee, where he conducts research and offers recommendations to the Committee. BFD has contracted for 31 new apparatus in the past year with more to come. He is a graduate of Malden Catholic HS, has one son (Brendan), and served as a Corpsman with the Naval Reserve. He spent 2 tours in Iraq. He is a 3rd generation FF, and has driven a truck professionally for 25 years.
Membership

Mr. James McGonagle was voted into membership at the Jan. meeting. The application of Mr. Edward Foster will be read and voted on at the meeting. Mr. Robert MacKendrick’s application will be read at the meeting with a vote in March. One member has been dropped from the membership rolls for non-payment of dues.
Good & Welfare
Condolences to President David Parr on the passing of his mother, Lois R. Parr, and to member Peter Aloisi on the passing of his mother, Catherine J. Aloisi. May they rest in peace.
 Weather Cancellation

It’s that time of year again, the leaves have fallen, the days are shorter, and soon the first snow fall will occur, fouling up the meeting nights! The meeting cancellation will be broadcast over Citywide Radio, Facebook, along with e-mails being sent out.  After all it is winter in New England! Let’s all hope it’s an easy winter like last year! 

Bus Trip

Save the date SATURDAY MAY 20th

The 2017 Bus Trip will be taken out along the Mohawk Trail stopping in various mill towns. Your committee is hard at work put the finishing touches on the planning. A full itinerary and ticket price will be announced in the Feb. issue of the Line Box. 
The Line Box
Issue 3 of the Line Box is attached with this Newsletter.
REMINDERS

· Feb. 16th meeting in Wakefield, “An Evening with Lt. James O’Brien”.  
· Remember the weather cancellation policy if needed.

· Save the Date! Saturday May 20th bus trip to the Mill Towns of the Mohawk Valley.

By Order of the President                                                                    Newsletter Editor

David Parr                                                                                           Frank San Severino

